
 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A 

“Serving the Foggy Bottom and West End communities of Washington, D.C.” 

c/o West End Library • 2301 L Street NW • Washington, DC 20037 • www.anc2a.org 

July 18, 2025 
 
Mr. Kent Boese 
Executive Director of the Office of Advisory Neighborhood Commissions 
1350 Pennsylvania Ave, 
NW, Suite 11, 
Washington, DC 20004 
oancs@dc.gov 

RE: Resolution to Request Hiring a Certified Public Accountant 

 
Dear Executive Director Kent Boese, 
 

At its regular meeting on July 16, 2025, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A (“ANC 2A” or 

“Commission”) considered the above-referenced matter. With Commissioner Patel and 

Commissioner Youngstone being the representatives of this matter, five of five commissioners 

present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting. The Commission, after a motion made by 

Commissioner Youngstone and seconded by Commissioner Patel, adopted the following 

resolution by (5-0-0) to request funds from OANC for expert assistance in order to hire a CPA to 

help with ongoing tax issues. 

The Commission recognizes the importance of upholding our financial responsibilities and 

ensuring compliance with District and federal tax requirements. Despite our best efforts to 

maintain accurate records and timely filings, we have encountered complex tax issues that 

require professional expertise beyond the scope of our treasurer and administrative staff. We 

believe this support is essential to the transparency, integrity, and sustainability of our ANC’s 

operations. The Commission is committed to using these funds responsibly and in alignment 

with OANC guidelines. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Trupti Patel 

ANC 2A Chairperson 
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